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  A.D.R.O.P. News 

Welcome to the Spring edition of ADROPõS Newsletter. 

 I want to thank all of those individuals and foundations who have 

been so generous in supporting our programs. Your financial help is greatly 

appreciated. I want to also thank the wonderful volunteers who give of their 

talents and time to make our efforts so productive.  

 In our newsletter you will find pictures and articles reflecting our 

various activities. This is the 4 th year that we have partnered with Musicopia 

to enhance the music curriculum of St. Nicholas of Tolentine School in South 

Philadelphia. Also, you will see pictures of our faithful Tutors from Villanova 

University enjoying an end of the semester party with the students of St. Nickõs.  Maura Murphy gives 

us her take on our English as a Second Language program from her vantage point of a former            

Augustinian Volunteer in Peru.   

 Our temporary location for ADROPõS Unity Clinic is at the Philadelphia District Health Center 

#1. I want to thank the Director of this health center, Barry Dickman, for the cooperation he and his 

staff have shown us since our move there in February. This is a good model for collaboration between 

private not for profit groups and the city in serving the needy.  

 As I announced in our last newsletter, we anticipate moving into our new permanent location at 

the Cascia Center. This move will provide us with designated space for our clinic /ESL lab and space 

to do education programs offered by our Collaborators from the College of Nursing at Villanova      

University.  A wish list of needs is offered for your consideration as we make this move to the Cascia 

Center.   These are difficult times for many people. ADROP is trying to help meet the needs as they  

become critical in our community. St. Augustine is known 

to have taught that some oneõs surplus is anotherõs need. 

Difficult times give us opportunities to share how much or 

how little we have with our struggling brothers and sisters.  

Thank you for your sharing!  

May the promise of Easter peace be yours.  

Fr. Jack Deegan, o.s.a.  

Executive Director, ADROP  

Mission  

¶ To empower and collaborate with the poor and 

those without a voice in society 

¶ To educate the decision makers, service            

providers, and the recipients of these services 

¶ To create opportunities for all to reflect and   

meditate on the human condition 



St. Nicholas of Tolentine  

St. Nickõs students host a farewell party for their Villanova Rays of Sunshine tutors.  We are 

grateful for their service this semester!   

The happy faces of our talented students are shown as they took part in a six week Musicopia 

workshop we sponsored on the Expeditions of Lewis and Clark set to music.    

     

English as a Second Language 

 When I moved to Chulucanas, Peru in 2007 as an Augustinian Vol-

unteer, I very unsurprisingly became an English teacher.  But, I also be-

came a Spanish student, who needed to learn the culture, language and 

ways of life of my adopted country.   My experiences in Peru have led me 

to seek out ways to learn from, and perhaps teach a few things to other 

new Philadelphia immigrants whose first language is not English.  

Through my year spent in Spanish speaking Peru, I understand first hand 

the frustration of not being able to express what is on your mind or being 

unable to understand the conversations that are going on around you.  I 

also understand the joy of finally conversing with others in a language 

that is not your own, and I remember what is feels like to be understood.  

Thatõs why I am drawn to teach English as a Second Language (ESL). 

At A.D.R.O.P.õs  ESL class at St. Ritaõs, the students who come every week are eager to learn.  

Some have been living in the U.S. for years, others, only for days.  Many work long hours during the day 

and come to class at night.  All are driven by a desire to speak and understand English.  Olivia comes so 

that she can speak English with her children, who are learning only in English.  Polo comes so that he 

can better understand his boss, and perhaps get a promotion.  Nicole comes because she loves to study, 

is new to this country and wants to practice the English she grew up learning in her Native Togo.  

All of the students I have met at St. Ritaõs have been inspiring to me.  I hope to continue working with 

them and learning from them.   

PicturedñMaura Murphy, Dagoberto Linares  

A Volunteerõs Ministry 

Time to Celebrate  



Donate Now! 

Unity Clinic, KLINIK TERPADU  

To make a donation now, visit us online at www.rightsofthepoor.org or return this form with your donation.  

A.D.R.O.P. is a 501c3 Non-profit Organization, United Way Donor Choice Code # 29721 

Enclosed is my check payable to ADROP: 

  Σ $500   Σ  $250   Σ $100   Σ $50  Σ $25   Σ Other: $________  

  ΣI am unable to donate at this time, but please send me information on volunteer opportunities with   A.D.R.O.P.  

Name     Phone                                        Email    Fax 

The following items are needed for our new space in the 

Cascia Centeré 

Exam tables  

Exam table pillows and cases  

Wall -mounted otoscope and ophthalmoscope  

Filing Cabinets  

Office supplies  

Dental chair  

Computers ñfor medical records and ESL lab  

 

New Home, Same Family  

                                                                        

We would like to thank the City of Philadelphia for making our transition to 

into Health Center #1 smooth.  Your accommodation and hospitality are truly  

appreciated by ADROP and the community whom we serve.   

Cascia Center Wish List  

"It has been wonderful to see that our 

patients have followed us out of their   

neighborhood to our temporary space 

to  pursue their health care with us".  

We are looking forward to having our 

own new clinic at the Cascia Center.  

The possibilities that the new space will 

provide are exciting as we envision 

expanding our services to the commu-

nity.ó - Elise Pizzi, CRNP 

Check out our new Website at  

www.rightsofthepoor.org  



VISION  
Augustinian Defenders of the Rights of the Poor 
(A.D.R.O.P.) is about building bridgesðbridges          
between people, communities, social service                
organizations, health care providers, politicians and 
others.  At the heart we are about community,           
recognizing that we all play a role in society and that 
we all journey together.  By building bridges      
throughout a community ðconnecting individuals 
across  economic, political and religious spectrumsð
we work toward a community that recognizes the     
dignity and respect owed to all persons. 

  

A.D.R.O.P. 

259 N. Lawrence St. 

Philadelphia, PA 19106  

A.D.R.O.P.  
259 N. Lawrence Street  
Philadelphia, PA 19106  
 
Phone - 215-925 -3566  
Fax - 215-925 -2990  

Charity, Advocacy, Justice 

www.rightsofthepoor.org  

Your support of A.D.R.O.P. has an immedi-
ate impact on the lives of others & provides        

tangible results in the community.  
Businesses can get involved by sponsoring  
programs, supporting A.D.R.O.P.ôs office 

needs and providing space for various  
programs.  A.D.R.O.P. programs also benefit 

by contributions such as :  
medical & office supplies, gifts of stocks,  
foundational grants, or other long -range 

gifts.  


